
emierged as the amount to be assessed against member states in 1955 was
$39,640,000 (the comparable amount for 1954 was $41,300,000).

At the beginning of the tenth session, the Secretary-General submitted
budget estimates for 1956 totalling $46,248,000. The Advisory Committee
recommended that this amount be reduced to $46,0 16,600 and the Secretary-
General accepted this figure after hie had been assured that he would be per-
mitted to make transfers between sections if necessary. At the same tine the
Secretary-General announced his intention to make further improvements in
the organization of the Secretariat, and to seek adjustments ini the United
Nations salary and allowance systemn.

In the debate on the 1956 budget, a number of countries, including
Canada, expressed satisfaction with iniprovements i the organization of the
Secretariat which permitted decreases ini the budget. They noted however that
the size of the final budget would be affected by decisions sill to be made on
the salary and allowance system, the organization of the Secretariat, and on
supplementary estimates to cover sudh items as the Atomic Energy Conference
and tax reimbursement. They hoped that favourable flrst impressions would
not prove illusory. In the Fifth (Administrative and Budgetary) Comniittee,
despite most careful scrutiny of these items, the final total appropriations for
1956 increased to $48,566,350. After adding $3,264,200 for supplementary
estimates for 1955 and deducting niiscellaneous income ($7,9 12,700) and
other adiustments ($448.750)~ the Açýçmhiv nnn'n ýzA1i Afo 'M +1


